MINUTES OF AREA 9 MEETING
2ND April 2012, held at the Majors Retreat, Tormarton
	Item
	
	Action



	
	Present

Shelagh Fishlock  - Chair/Severn Vale
Gill Penberth – Area Rep

Jo Ricketts – Secretary/Bath RC
Nicky Walker – Treasurer/Berkeley & District

Bath

Berkeley
Kingsleaze

Saxon Dressage Group

Severn Vale

Swindon

VWH


	

	1
	Apologies

Susan Jones - Veterans
Janine Collishaw - Wessex

	

	2
	New Clubs
Official welcome to Wessex and VWH who have joined Area 9.

	  

	3
	Area Rep Report
CIC** Team Event Update – Assessment days are being held at Boomerang 3rd April, 18th April & 1st May. Invites have been sent to those who have applied for the 2013 squad.

Insurance – SEIB are in the process of producing a Key Facts leaflet. The insurance should be brought into effect if all other avenues have failed.

Membership Cards – 26,000 have been sent out. Any problems, please contact te office direct. It may not have been missed – there have been a few with incorrect addresses.

Competitions – Random drug tests will take place at Championships. There were 2 failures last year.

Checks are also being made for eligibility rules at the Championships. Please ensure that you members tell the truth – it does avoid severe disappointment. Championship entry forms will be asking for passport numbers.

For 2013 there will be an 80cm Horse Trials Championship which will be a One-Day Event on the Friday. The Junior Intermediate will become a 2-Day event and the Open will become an Open Intermediate event


	

	4

	Chair Report
Child Welfare Officer – Swindon are the only club to have completed and returned a form to head office.  Could all clubs ensure they are completed.

Area Rep vacancy

Unfortunately Gill is no longer in a position to continue her role from November so a new Area Rep is required.  Job Description of what the role entails is attached to the end of these minutes.

Chef D’Equipe – Head office have produced a booklet with useful information for Chef D’Equipes.   Shelagh will distribute


	

	5
	Training

Update email from Sue
I was disappointed to have to postpone the planned mid April training day but Matthew and Joanna Day were unavailable at the last minute.

I took the decision rather than substitute other instructors it would be better to wait and have the planned format a little later in the year.

I had also thought the weather might be kinder later in the year, but as we appear to be having summer right now this may not be the case !

Should anyone have any ideas  that they feel would be good to include in the training day, please email me.

I will email all when I have confirmation of the new date.

Sue Jones


	

	6
	Treasurer Report

Wiltshire Spring Line still being chased for payment of affiliation fees.

Finance report to be sent out with minutes
	

	7

	Competitions
Vaccinations should be emailed to Nicky before competitions and Nicky can then email the database to the competitions organiser before the event.

Past Events

Winter SJ – broke even, suggest entry fee to be put up next year to ensure it covers costs.

RWHS Topscore – busy event, good entries despite bad weather

Winter Dressage – initially postponed due to weather and then lost people for the RWHS qualifier due to rescheduling

Forthcoming events

22nd April – Combined Training qualifier at Leyland Court run by Kingsleaze.  Awaiting prelim entries from head office
24th June – Dressage at Longney run by Cotswold Edge

1st July – Dressage to Music run by West Wilts EC

8th July – Horse Trials at Stonar School run by Bath 

14th July – Showjumping at West Littleton run by Berkeley & District

22 July – Open Dressage at Rabson Manor run by Swindon
Festival of Horse – awaiting a response from Calmesdon.
Question from Swindon and District regarding the running of Rural Riders.  This is a direct qualifier but if any clubs wish to put forward a rural riders team they should inform Swindon and District.
	

	8

	Dates of Meetings
2nd July at The Majors Retreat, Tormarton
	


Duties and responsibilities of NEC Area Representatives
1. Attend the NEC meetings (not usually more than four per year). 

2. Attend sub-committee meetings if elected onto a sub-committee (usually three per year). 

3. Attend the liaison meetings of the Area they represent, and keep Clubs informed. 

4. To carry out visits to clubs applying for affiliation, with a view to recommending provisional affiliation. After twelve months, a report will be required recommending an upgrade to full affiliation. A visit is only required in this instance if the executive committee member feels it is 
appropriate. 

5. Assist with the running of the National Championships by acting as a senior steward or in some other capacity as requested by the competitions sub-committee*. 

6. Assume responsibility for the Area Qualifying competitions, by acting as Official Steward*. These duties will include: 

· To ensure that the competition is run in accordance with the rules, for confirming the results and sending these immediately to the Riding Clubs office. 

· To advise on the lay-outs of the show ground and, in particular, the cross-country course (the type and siting of the obstacles to be built, their construction and finally, their adjustment for height). This can rarely be done in less than three visits. 

· To ensure all officials fully understand the rules. 

· To brief fence judges at cross country events - this may be delegated to Chief Cross Country Steward if appropriate. 

· The Official Steward should not be directly involved in the judging or running of any specific competition. It is important that he remains impartial to deal with any complaints or objections received. 

· The Official Steward must ensure that a Health & Safety Adviser is appointed for each official event prior to that event and must ensure that the Health & Safety Adviser appointed understands fully his duties prior to, during and after the event. 

*Should a member find it impossible to attend to duties so marked, he/she must appoint some other responsible and capable person to carry out these duties. Such appointment must be reported to the office and/or the Chairman of the competitions sub-committee. 

